Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday July 19th. 2021
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.S.Cutts  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  
Apologies: Mr.D.Roper (NCC)  Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Public Participation None
a) Police Report eleven crimes had been recorded in May
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Holland said that the Greater Norwich Local Plan had been accepted by BDC and waste collection services were under review. She was concerned about contact problems with council officers, a view shared by the Clerk. It was agreed that the Clerk would write to her outlining the problems so that this could be discussed at BDC..
c) Norwich Airport Committee no recent meeting.
d) Full Council









1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting and Cllr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre.
3. Minutes of the meeting on June 21st. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports None
5. Planning A listed building consent for chimneystack rebuilding and external redecoration of Kings Head House raised no objections.
6. Cemetery Drive After some discussion it was resolved to place the matter in the hands of the Council’s solicitors who would write to the contractor to seek resolution to the problems. It was agreed that if in due course the outcome required further decisions from the Council, an additional meeting would be called during the summer recess. The Clerk was also asked to consult Norfolk Trading Standards on this matter.
7. Correspondence A letter from the owner of the Black Swan regarding the temporary wicker wind shield was read to the Council
8. Accounts due for payment








J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses

£554.60


E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)


£38.58


T.T.Jones

Quartely Maintenance (inc.VAT)

£346.78

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£95.15


T.Gilbert

Replacement Taps



£46.00
9. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Clerk was asked to obtain quotations for the removal of two dead trees at Swan Green. He would also make enquiries into possible uses of s.106 funds generated by the Manor Road development. Overgrown verges at junctions which were causing visibility problems would be reported to Highways dept. Various overgrowing hedges would be reported to the residents concerned. Complaints had been received about helicopter noise and this would be passed to Norwich Airport. A complaint form can be found on their website https://www.norwichairport.co.uk/contact/
10. Next Meeting  Monday September 20th. at St.Faiths Centre - 7.30 p.m.


